Haynes Township Board Minutes
March 3, 2021

The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM, on March 3,
2021 by Supervisor Effrick members present: Clerk Schefferly, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee
Campbell and Trustee Quick

Public in attendance: Commissioner Thompson, Gerald LaBaza

Minutes of the February 3, 2021 board meeting were read and it was moved by Trustee
Campbell and seconded by Supervisor Effrick to approve the minutes, all ayes motion carried.

The Treasurer report: $354,213.19 in the general fund. It was moved by Clerk Schefferly and
Seconded by Supervisor Effrick to approve the treasurer report, all ayes motion carried.

Vouchers #6076 - #6092 were presented to the board for payment. It was moved by Supervisor
Effrick seconded by Treasurer Campbell to pay the bills presented in the amount of $4,766.75,
all ayes motion carried.

Commissioner Thompson said that two new hangers were going to be built at the former
Wurtsmith AFB. He said that the Space Force was about two years out.

Clerk Schefferly asked Commissioner Thompson about plans for a fair this year. He said that
they were planning on having the fair and also said that on Saturday May 4™ they were going to
have the food trucks vendors at the fair grounds and you would be able to drive thru and
purchase food from them.

Commissioner Thompson said the ACC would be having two pop up pantries, one on March 17%®
and the other on April 14" both from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. He also said that there are plans for
a mobile unit to vaccinate residents 65 and older.

Supervisor went over an email sent by Beck Schroeder regarding the Chosen Ranch. He said
that the board had three choices to respond to their law suit. First choice was to grant them the
2020 exemption. Second choice was to ask court to hear case “on the record”, which would be to
have the attorney submit the MTT on file but with no legal representation or presence in court.
Third hire attorney for full on defense. Clerk Schefferly felt the board should go with option 2
but the board did not know how much that would cost. Trustee Quick wanted to wait to find out
how much the attorneys would charge before the board made a decision. The board tabled the
issue until the April meeting.

Treasurer Campbell informed the board that her deputy, Vicki Jones, had resigned and

Mandy Campbell would be her new deputy. Ms. Campbell was out of town but would come to
the next board meeting to be sworn in. Treasurer Campbell will inform the Bank and the Credit
Union that Vicki Jones name be taken off all of the Township accounts and Mandy Campbell’s
name be added.

March receipts:

2953 Local Community Stab. 18.50
2954 Huron Community Bank 43.65
2955 VOID

2956 State of Michigan — Revenue Sharing 10,467.00



2957 Alpena Alcona Credit Union - MM 24.97

2958 2020 Property taxes ($1,412,199.79)

2959 Haynes Twp. Treasurer 90,715.64

2960 Haynes Twp. Treasurer (balance from tax 90.89
Account)

Total March Receipts $101,360.65

There not being any further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned



